
 
 

 
 

 
 

July 31, 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Today was decision day, and I know this has not been easy for many families out there.  
Parents who decided on a 100% virtual environment for their child have made their 
decision known by now (the online response window just closed today at noon), and those 
families who chose one of the in-person options (by not responding) will have their choice 
logged as well. 
 
Today was also confidential information sharing day as well, for staff that is, as (for reasons 
outlined below) we expedited the survey of teachers and support staff members to also 
close out today at noon.  That survey got at situations covered in COVID-19 employment 
law that might preclude staff members from coming back to school (medical condition, 
situation at home, etc.).  There are very specific criteria spelled out in the law, and once we 
had a reopening plan approved, we were then able to share it with staff (so they could 
understand exactly what fall would look like) and then gather specifics about their 
individual situations. 
 
We will gather the survey results today, analyze them over the weekend, and be in a 
positon early next week to share out results with as much detail as possible (no names or 
identifying information, of course). 
 
 

Now for the elephant in the room… 
 
 
If my inbox is any indication, just about all of Wiss Nation is acutely aware of the number of 
neighboring districts that have decided to open the year 100% virtual for all students.  
Many of you are thrilled and asking us to follow suit, and many are imploring us to not 
change course.  Please know that I do read all emails, and truly do value the opinions and 
emotions shared, but cannot any longer respond to each one—the volume is just 
overwhelming.  But please also know that whatever decisions we make will be based on 
what we feel we CAN do, safely, and not necessarily what the majority of people WANT us 
to do.  Ideally, we’ll be able to offer as much choice as possible, to meet as many family 
needs/preferences as possible, but in the end, we will make our recommendation to the 
Board based on careful analysis of the facts at hand (which, by the way, are still evolving by 
the hour).  We will also lean on our best professional judgment of what might happen (and 
its implications for safety as well as teaching and learning), trying to account for a crazy 
number of still unsettled variables.  With so many unknowns, at this point, all we can 
promise is an honest best effort. 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
I have always tried to be as open as I can in these updates, so I need to say here that a move 
to 100% virtual instruction for all students is a distinct possibility for us, too.  It is 
definitely not a given at this point, but other districts are going there for some persuasive 
reasons, and we need to learn the why behind their decisions.  We do not have to be in 
lockstep, but it might make sense for other reasons.  In any event, we will gather the survey 
data, analyze our ability to safely and reliably staff our buildings for the in-person 
reopening options, and cook all these variables and vectors together in a big pot to see if 
our recommendation can stand as is, or if it needs to change.  If the latter, my intent would 
be to make the call sooner rather than later, to allow adequate planning time (and as our 
email reminder on Wednesday noted, all family decisions to date would be converted to 
normal scheduling, with K-5 students from the same school together and with all 7-12 
students with WSD teachers).  Before anything is final, the Board will of course be provided 
with details and rationale, and a special public meeting will be scheduled for the Board to 
deliberate and take any necessary action. 
 
I know families just went through a very hard and draining decision process.  Now, the 
incredibly difficult decision marker is back with the district leadership team and the Board 
of School Directors.  We know passions/emotions are high out there, and opinions are 
strong as well.  Nobody is wrong, and we all want the same thing.  We’re just trying to 
figure out the best, safest way to move forward, all things considered. 
 
Warm regards, 
 

James A. Crisfield 
 
James A. Crisfield, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
Twitter:  @WSDSuper 

Email:  jcrisfield@wsdweb.org 
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